
 

 
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
June 25, 1923 

 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado met in 
pursuance to adjournment at the hour of 7:30 o'clock. Those 
present and answering at roll call were: Councilmen Hirons, 
Marshall, Miller, Dowrey, Hampson and Murr, City Manager Garrett, 
City Clerk Peck and City Attorney Jordan. City Engineer Thompson 
was also present. Councilman Meders was absent. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Hampson 
that the Council go into executive session to consider the 

applicants for the Office of City Treasurer made vacant by the 
resignation of Mrs. Ruth Newton-Reeds. Motion carried. 
 
After a short executive session the Council was again called to 
order by the President. 
 
The name of John McKinney was placed before the Council by 
Councilman Dowrey as nominee for City Treasurer. Councilman 
Marshall presented the name of Georgia Grady for the same office. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Hampson, seconded by Councilman Dowrey 
that the nominations be closed. Motion carried. 
 
It was then moved by Councilman Dowrey, seconded by Councilman 

Murr that John G. Mc Kinney be appointed to the Office of City 
Treasurer of the City of Grand Junction, upon which motion the 
following vote was cast: Councilmen voting YEA: Miller, Dowrey, 
Hampson and Murr, Councilmen voting NAY: Hirons and Marshall. The 
majority of the Councilmen present voting YEA, the President 
declared the motion carried, and the appointment of John G. 
McKinney was confirmed. 
 
The matter of mailing monthly notices to water users was referred 
to the City Manager. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Marshall 
that the plans of the City Engineer as outlined in the map 
presented to the Council in regard to a Combined Storm and 

Sanitary sewer in the City of Grand Junction be approved and that 
the City Attorney be instructed to draft the necessary 
resolutions to create the district to be known as Combined Sewer 
Dist. No. 2. Upon which motion the following vote was cast. 
Councilmen voting YEA: Hirons, Marshall, Miller, Dowrey, Hampson 
and Murr, Councilmen voting NAY: None. All the Councilmen present 
voting YEA, the motion was declared carried. 
 
Moved by Councilman Miller, seconded by Councilman Murr that the 
City Clerk be instructed and authorized to call for bids on the 
construction of Combined Sewer Dist. No. 1, said bids to be 



subject to the legality of the bonds for said district and 

returnable on July 5th at the hour of 8:00 o'clock. Upon which 
motion the following vote was cast: Councilmen voting YEA: 
Hirons, Marshall, Miller, Dowrey, Hampson and Murr. Councilmen 
voting NAY: None. All the Councilmen present voting YEA the 
motion was declared carried. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Miller, seconded by Councilman Murr 
that the water pipe between Pitkin and Ute Avenues on South Sixth 
Street be left as it is at this time as the laying of another 
main on this street would necessate the cutting of the concrete 
pavement on this street. Motion carried. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Miller 
that the City Attorney be instructed to look up the titles on the 

40 acre tract of land lying due East of Lincoln Park. Motion 
carried. 
 
There being no further business to come before the meeting it was 
moved by Councilman Hampson, seconded by Councilman Murr that the 
meeting adjourn until July 5th 1923 at the hour of 8:00 o'clock 
P.M. as the regular meeting date would be a holiday. Motion 
carried. 
 
/s/ Fred A. Peck 
________ 
City Clerk 
 


